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Members in Attendance:

Bert Stromberg – Minnesota, Gary Apgar – Illinois, Mike Brumm – Nebraska, Marcia Shannon – Missouri, Lee Johnston – Minnesota, Brian Richert – Indiana, Dale Rozeboom – Michigan State, Ken Stalder – Iowa
Members Absent:
Robert Goodband – Kansas, Don Jones – Indiana, Jeremy Marchant-Forde – Indiana, Jay Harmon – Iowa, Mike Ellis – Illinois, Les Christianson – Illinois, Steve Moeller – Ohio, Robert Thaler – South Dakota, Merlin Lindemann – Kentucky

Guests:

Sam Baidoo – University of Minnesota, Yuzhi Li – University of Minnesota, Stacey VanWeston – University of Minnesota

Notes:
The annual meeting of NCERA-89 was held at University of Minnesota, Southern Research and Outreach Center, Waseca, MN on October 18-20, 2006.  Lee Johnston, University of Minnesota, coordinated the meeting.

The NCERA-89 committee took a tour of the research facilities available at the University of Minnesota Southern Research and Outreach Center in Waseca, MN. 
Dr. Stalder called the NCERA-89 business meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.  The agenda was reviewed.

· Approve agenda

· Approval of minutes from 2005 NCERA-89 meeting

· CSREES Report

· NCERA-89 Administrative Advisor Report

· Distribution and Discussion of Station Reports

· Election of 2007 NCERA-89 Committee Chairman and Secretary

· Plans for the 2007 NCERA-89 meeting site and date

· Discussion of On-going Research

· Brain storming on Future Projects

· Adjourn

A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The 2005 NCERA-89 minutes were approved as written unanimously.

Dr. Bert Stromberg, NCERA-89 Administrative Advisor, addressed the group and discussed the importance of committee members making sure they are listed on Appendix E of the NIMSS report.  He mentioned that the committee received their renewal and thanked Marcia Shannon for her efforts completing the report.  Dr. Stromberg mentioned that our committee does an excellent job collaborating on research and extension activities.  The committee needs to on getting competitive funding for research projects.
There was no CSREES Report.  Dr. Gary Cromwell was unable to attend.
Members of NCERA-89 presented written and oral station reports.

Dr. Shannon – Missouri was nominated for chairman and Dr. Gary Apgar – Illinois was nominated for secretary of NCERA-89 in 2007.  A motion was made (Rozeboom-MI) and seconded to accept their nominations.  The motion was accepted unanimously.

The committee determined that the 2007 NCERA-89 committee meeting will be held at the Ohio State in Columbus, OH on October 17-19th, 2008.  Dr. Steve Moeller will serve as host for this meeting. A motion was made (Johnston-MN) and seconded (Richert-IN).  The motion was accepted unanimously.  There was discussion about having the meeting in Brisdane, Australia during the Australian/Asian Pig Science meetings, November 27-28, 2008.  Lee Johnston will investigate the possibility.
Additionally, a Midyear conference call with the group was discussed in order to provide project updates.  The conference call was scheduled for January 12th, 2008 at 8:00 am.   Marcia Shannon will set up the conference call.
Mike Brumm gave an update on his consulting business that is located in Mankato, MN and the state of swine research in the United States between industry and universities.  Brumm provided some performance data on 800,000 pigs from January 2006 to July 2006.  Pig average was 1.66 lbs/d ADG, 2.96 F/G and 4.2 % death loss.  The lot average was 1.72 lbs/d ADG, 2.88 F/G and 4.2 % death loss.
Members discussed current research projects.  An updated on the progress of current nursery projects started with evaluating the effects of maintaining pen integrity on growth performance and space requirements of pigs.  Minnesota has 2 reps, Kansas, Iowa has 3 reps, and Nebraska has 2 reps were the participating stations.  The project is complete and Goodband is currently writing the manuscript to be submitted to PAS.
Dr. Richert discussed the space study associated with the k constant in order to validate the breakpoint submitted to the National Pork Board last year.  Currently, KSU has completed 2 reps, and Purdue and Missouri are still planning on conducting the project with out funding from NPB.  Not sure if MN or Ohio will still participate.  South Dakota, Purdue, and Kansas indicated interest in participating in the grow-finish study.  
The nursery study evaluating the effect of reduced nocturnal temperature on growth performance and lowering energy costs was funded by National Pork Board.  Bob Thaler at South Dakota State is leading this project.  NE, SD, and MO have completed 2 replications.  MN has plans to do the project and ISU indicated interest as well.

Dale Rozeboom presented data on the step up sow feeding study.  Data will be presented at 2007 National ASAS meetings and a manuscript for Journal of Animal Science will be prepared.

Several new research project ideas were discussed such as retro fitting gestation barns, gestation crate size, shoulder ulcers, feeding wet distillers grain, lightening regimes in lactation and gestation, Danish step up feeding system post-farrowing, sow odor emissions, antibiotic use on sows, noise issues in barns, feeding cull sows Paylean, reevaluate the thermal heat index of pigs (THI), feeding glycerin and feeding alternative ingredients as energy sources.
Two new research projects were discussed.  Dale Rozeboom and Lee Johnston are taking the lead on developing a project with retro fit gestation barns that can be submitted to the National Pork Board by November 28th for funding.  Project will evaluate the issue of banning gestation crates and feasibility of pulling crates out of gestation barns on performance plus social welfare of the sow.  Iowa, MSU, MN, Purdue and Southern Illinois indicated interest in conducting the project.

Brian Richert and Marcia Shannon are taking the lead on developing a grow-finish project associated with switching ingredients in and out of the diet effect on performance.  The project will evaluate DDGS, soyhulls, wheat midds, and bakery by-product.  The three dietary treatments are 1) control (corn/SBM), 2) alternative in and out every 2 weeks (best price) and 3) alternative constant (blend).  Alternative ingredient fed every 2 wks will be at an inclusion rate of 15%.  The alternative feed blend treatment will be fed at 3.75 % each.  Growth performance and carcass yield will be evaluated.
The entire committee thanked Lee Johnston, University of Minnesota, for his time and effort in hosting and organizing the 2006 NCERA-89 Committee Meeting in Waseca, MN.

No further business was discussed and the meeting was adjourned.
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